

## Education for Service

## CENTRAL MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE WARRENSBURG, Mo.

February 20, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Congratulations on the way the basketball team is going. It looks like you have another one of those good teams.

About the Des Moines meeting---there will be a place on the program Friday afternoon if you can be present. This group will be primarily high school coaches, and I think they would be interested in having you talk to them on some basketball subject. I leave that to your own good judgement. Suppose I put you on the program tentatively, and if it looks as though you can be present we will be more than glad to have you. Thank you for your cooperation in the matter.

Sincerely,

Carl Voltmer